
 
 

29th August 2014 
 

I write following your FOI request dated 8th August 2014 in which you request; 
 
Please can you provide files relating to disclosure of actual invoice expenditure in CSV or XLS format for the period April 2012 to November 2012. 
Ideally, I require information covering all levels of expenditure, however, information covering expenditure above £25,000 will suffice if necessary. 
Alternatively, if the Authority currently publishes the information via your website please can you provide the relevant web page link?  

 
This request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

 
Your request has been sent to and received by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland who took 

up office in November 2012, prior to that the scrutiny of Police Force’s and Chief Constables was carried out by Police 

Authorities. 
 

Regarding your request I can now inform you that I have completed my enquiries and that my reply on behalf of the 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland is as follows. 

 
I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland does hold this information from 

November 2012. 

 
The information you seek can be found on our website the following link: 

 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Financial-Information/Expenditure-over-500-pounds.aspx 
 

Unfortunately your e-mail does not give sufficient clarity regarding the dates you mention whether it would be for the 
Police Authority or Cleveland Police.  If the web link is not what you require, I would be pleased if you would clarify to 

me exactly what information you seek and for what organisation. 

 
I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland has a complaints procedure. 

 
If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can request a review by writing 

to:  

 
Mr Len Miller 

Solicitor 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 

Police Headquarters 

Ladgate Lane 
Middlesbrough 

TS8 9EH 
 

or you can follow the complaints procedure found on our website at: 
 

www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information 

Commissioner at:  
 

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  

 
Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

 
There is no charge for making an appeal.  

 
 

John Bage 

Office Manager 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Financial-Information/Expenditure-over-500-pounds.aspx
http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/

